10/426.1973 RGH:LJW Janelle Bancroft (02) 6604 9331 Janelle_bancroft@rta.nsw.gov.au



Director-General
Department of Planning
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Attention:

Mark Tumer

Dear Mark

Pacific Highway Upgrade, Ballina Bypass - Extension of Standard Working Hours

I refer to discussions concerning an extension of working hours for the northern section of the Ballina Bypass, from the Cumbalum Interchange to the Ross Lane Interchange. As discussed previously, the chainages provided to Department of Planning for the extension of working hours on Ballina Bypass section should have been from Chainage 130100 to 134810 (instead of 134 800 as provided).

A new application for modification is now attached which supersedes the earlier version submitted. It should be noted that the change relates to a further 10 metre length of the highway and there will be no measureable additional impacts. The report previously submitted with the earlier application for modification remains unchanged for this application.

Accordingly approval is sought to extend the standard working hours for the Ballina Bypass project. The application for modification of working hours on the Tintenbar to Ewingsdale (Stage I) project is unchanged.

If you have any questions on this matter please contact Mr Shane Higgins on 0419 415 280.

Yours sincerely

Wesley Stevenson

Acting General Manager

Pacific Highway

Encl.

30.9.2010